To Whom It May Concern:

On July 24, 2019 I, Bradley Brown of All American Climbers, met with Sabrina Morris regarding a proposed parking lot at 212 Surfside Drive. The reason for our meeting was for me to evaluate current trees on the proposed site that are in need of removal. The trees show signs that they have not been maintained through the years. Ant infestation, overgrown vines choking the trees, weakened limbs causing a structural hazard and hollowing tree trunks. The larger Oaks on the Eastern side of the site are completely hollow and insect infested. There is a 24" Oak located on the corner of the west side of property that is in good health. It does need thinning and elevating to maintain proper health. I recommend removing the Hickory tree to the right of the Oak along with the other above mentioned "sick" trees. Careful attention needs to be taken during said work as to not disrupt the healthy trees root system. A protective barrier needs to be placed within 1 foot of the trees canopy dip line to preserve root structure.

I certify that I am qualified to do the above work. I hold a RI state certification and have been in business in Myrtle Beach since 2007. I request speaking with a person from the town's Landscape Ordinance to get approval for the above.

Thank you,

Bradley Brown

All American Climbers

843*457*4306